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23 Aug 2019 

 

To Whom It May Concern: 
 
Let this serve as a letter of recommendation for S.E. Cline Construction for their work during 
Phase 2 Redevelopment of the Marineland Marina. 
 
The Town of Marineland has been undergoing redevelopment as it transforms from a wholly 
tourist-oriented town to one of more varied opportunities. It acquired the marina and began 
to rebuild it as a public facility after being closed for a decade due to lack of maintenance. 
Financing for phase 2 came from the Florida Inland Navigation District, the Flagler County 
Tourist Development Council, the Florida Fish and Wildlife Conservation Commission, the 
Florida Dept. of Environmental Protection, and the Town of Marineland. This allowed 
Marineland to expand on the improvements made during Phase 1 Redevelopment of the 
Marineland Marina, which S.E. Cline also worked on. 
 
Under the direction of Hap Cameron, Cline Construction was able to work closely with the 
Town of Marineland and marina management to build a facility within its very tight budget, 
even to the extent of allowing the town to buy the construction materials and save on sales 
tax. Once construction started it progressed expeditiously, resulting in a solid and well build 
facility. As problems arose during construction, Mr. Cameron quickly moved to resolve them 
and keep the project on schedule. His solutions were sound and added to the value of the 
project. 
 
Cline Construction was able to work closely with marina personnel and kept them aware of 
progress at all times. This added greatly to our comfort level and satisfaction with the way 
the project was progressing. We are delighted with the result and have had nothing but 
compliments from boaters as they begin to use the marina. We would have no hesitation in 
working with Cline Construction in the future, or in recommending their services to anyone 
else who is considering their firm.  
 
Sincerely,  

 

 

 

Leslie S. Babonis, PhD 

Mayor, Town of Marineland 

 


